
1

        100 YEARS
IOTA CHAPTER | 1920-2020 | Oct 6-9, 2022

AN IOTA’S WORTH

The Alumni and Parents Newsletter  |  IOTA Chapter  |  ZETA BETA TAU  |  University of Denver  |  Spring 2022

TIME TO REGISTER

Centennial Celebration dd

Time to Register | IOTA’s Centennial Celebration | Oct 6-9, 2022

Dear Brothers and friends of our fraternity,
We are thrilled to announce that we are a GO for the celebration of IOTA’s chapter chartering in 1920! Over
50 brothers along with many spouses and partners have told us they plan to attend.
We are hoping to have over 100 alumni plus their guests join us for this event. Below, please find a tentative
schedule and useful information about what should be a great weekend of laughs, bonding and brother-
hood. A final schedule will be circulated about 30 days prior to the event.
All future communications will be done via e-mail, so it is vital that you return the information form sheet
if you’re planning or considering attending this event. 

All future communications will be done via e-mail, so it is vital that you return the 
information form sheet if you’re planning or considering attending this event.

A big thank you to the House Corporation for subsidizing the registration fee in honor of Iota’s Centennial
Celebration at $100.00 per person. This will include:
• Thursday early arrivals: Happy hour gathering in Cherry Creek TBD, small group dinners on your own.
• Friday Night Reception: Del Frisco’s Grill on their deck weather permitting… great appetizers, 

sliders and a cash bar. 
A SPECIAL TREAT... WE HAVE A BLOCK OF 100 TICKETS FOR THOSE WISHING TO ATTEND 

NATIONAL CHAMPIONS UNIVERSITY OF DENVER FIRST HOCKEY GAME OF THE YEAR VERSUS
NOTRE DAME AND THE HANGING OF THE NCAA NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIP BANNER!

Tickets are on a First-Come, First-Serve basis, so please register early and let us know how many 
ticket(s) you’ll need. Those not wishing to attend the game will be able to enjoy dinner on their own in 
the Cherry Creek area. After dinner and the hockey game, there will be a dessert reception at the 
Chapter house: 1959 So. Columbine St.

• Saturday Night Reception and Banquet: Knoebel Events Center on campus. 
Cocktail hour (appetizers & cash bar) followed by dinner for alumni, spouses, partners and little sisters.

• A gift bag for our out-of-town guests. Men’s polo shirts for alumni fraternity brothers...and much more!

http://duzbt.com/centennial-celebration/
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THIS FEE DOES NOT INCLUDE YOUR HOTEL ROOM(s)
Please make your reservations before August 31, 2022.

The Jacquard (high-end Marriott property in Cherry Creek North) @ $195 per night 
222 Milwaukee Street, Denver, CO 80206 | Tel: (303) 515-2000 | https://www.thejacquard.com
Reservations for the event will be made by the individual attendee directly by on-line reservation link or
group promo code, or by contacting the hotel’s central reservations department at 1-800-236-2427 or by call-
ing the hotel at (303) 515-2000. Attendees should identify themselves by the Group promo code below to
receive the group room rate. 
The promo code to get the group rate at Jacquard is: DU 100th Anniversary Celebration Zeta Beta Tau:
https://www.marriott.com/event-reservations/reservation-
link.mi?id=1576690064092&key=GRP&app=resvlink
Courtyard by Marriott Denver Cherry Creek @ $139-$159 per night includes breakfast and parking.
1475 S. Colorado Blvd., Denver, Colorado 80222 | Tel: (303) 757-8797 - RATE to be confirmed
Reservations for the event to be made by the individual attendee by on-line reservation link or group promo
code. The promo code to get the group rate at this Courtyard is: Zeta Beta Tau 100th Agreement:
https://www.marriott.com/eventreservations/reservationlink.mi?id=1577137273359&key=GRP&app=resvlink
Guests that prefer to book via phone, please call 888-238-1753 and mention we are with the Zeta Beta
Tau 100th Agreement to ensure you get the group rate as the web link. There’s a Sept 3rd web link cut-off
date. If you need a room booked past this cut-off date, contact Kait McDaniel via email:
kaitlyn.m.mcdaniel@marriott.com or call 720-974-3024 and she can set the reservation up manually.
They offer a 48-hour cancellation window for groups. If a guest books a room and needs to cancel prior
to the event, please make sure you cancel before 10/5/22 so you do not get charged a penalty fee. The
penalty fee for not cancelling your room is one room night plus tax at the group rate. If you have ques-
tions or need any booking assistance, please feel free to contact Kait.
A few of the alumnus mentioned that some classes will be getting AIRBNB rentals properties for the
reunion, please keep us informed if your era/graduation class is planning one.
For out-of-town attendees, we will provide a letter in August giving you suggestions getting to and from the airport.
2022 SCHEDULE | CENTENNIAL CELEBRATION WEEKEND

• Thursday, October 6th
5:45 p.m. – Gathering of early arrivals either at The Jacquard or Courtyard by Marriott bar
Dinner on your own.

• Friday, October 7th
We will be circulating ideas for things to do for early arrivals.
A golf outing is being planned...stay tuned for details.
4:45 p.m. – Registration and reception – Del Frisco’s Grille (Appetizers, Sliders & Cash Bar) 
Cherry Creek https://delfriscosgrille.com/cherry-creek
7:00 p.m. – Hockey game DU v. Notre Dame and dropping the NCAA National Championship
banner at Magness Arena or Dinner in Cherry Creek for those not attending hockey game
9:45 p.m. – Dessert Reception at Chapter house: 1959 S. Columbine Street

• Saturday, October 8th
Breakfast on your own.
Activities: DU Campus tour, Hiking, Tennis, City tour, Brewery tour.
A tour of our new Denver Art Museum and much more will be suggested and organized.
Please note your activity preference on the registration sheet so the person in charge 
can provide you with more information.
11:00 a.m. – Alumni v. Undergraduate touch football game
Lunch on your own.
5:45 p.m. – Reception and dinner at Knoebel Events Center on Campus aka HTRM Building. 
Just south of Evans at 2044 E. Evans Avenue and east of High St. https://knoebelevents.com
DU’s new Chancellor, Jeremy Haefner will join us.
There will be a nostalgic slide show of yesteryear.
A time to remember brothers who are no longer with us... and much, much more!
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• Sunday, October 9th Brunch on your own.
We will continue to circulate a list of those who have registered. If you plan on attending please complete
and return your registration form and fee no later than August 1st, although, early registration will be
GREATLY appreciated!
Whether or not you plan on attending we ask that all brothers complete and return the enclosed informa-
tion sheet. We plan to assemble these and circulate them at the reunion so we can all stay in touch.
Dress for all dinner events will be business casual. 
We are requesting you scan and email a few old photos (indicate year) of you and brothers to Don Reisfeld:
don@mortonad.com. If you do not have a scanner, mail pictures to: 3 Cranbury Ct., Edison, NJ 08820.
Please bring old photos and ZBT memorabilia to Saturday’s Banquet for display – put your name on them.

We are looking forward to a great turnout.
Please call a brother and get him to agree to join you.
See list of LOST alumni on pages 30-32. Please send any contact information on them to 

Steve Ehrlich at ehrlich14@aol.com so we can get them information about this event.

Please remember to complete the following:
eRegistration Form | Information Sheet, see attached PDF | Make Hotel Reservations, if needed.

http://duzbt.com/centennial-celebration/
Start getting in shape...Dye your hair if you still have any and lose some weight.

BE WATCHING FOR E-MAIL UPDATES
C, F, & S,
THE CENTENNIAL CELEBRATION REUNION COMMITTEE
Gary Berz, Steve Blank, Richard Goodman, Ed Porges, Don Reisfeld, Bob Peters, Jay Reano, Kyle Leigh,
Bruce Balonick and Steve Ehrlich
P.S. Follow us on Facebook, Instagram and on our web site: http://duzbt.com/alumni/iota-reunions/
Planning to attend: Emails:
Don Alweis ‘61 JasonsClothing@msn.com
Jack Kassel ‘61 hopscak@icloud.com
Ed ‘Ned’ Porges ‘62 nedporges@comcast.net
Herb & Fran Tobin ‘62 HTobin@tobinprop.com
Stephen Letman ‘64 steve@consultus.biz
William Ziering ‘69 William.Ziering@gmail.com
Cary Russ ‘69 cary92@comcast.net
Larry Putterman ‘70 lputterman@gmail.com
Jim Errant ‘70 jskie@aol.com
Michael Baim ‘70 & Guest michael.a.baim@gmail.com
Dave Zuber ‘70 davezuber@comcast.net
Steve & Laura Ehrlich ‘70 ehrlich14@aol.com
Gary & Mary Berz ‘70 GMLD@aol.com
Jeff Gerchenson ‘70 jhgerch@aol.com
Jim Terman ‘70 jim_terman@jtpr.com
Peter Glick ‘70 pglick100@gmail.com
Bruce & Marcia Balonick ‘70 bruce.balonick@cfsc.com
Richard Schlanger ‘70 richardschlanger7@msn.com
Alan Rabinowitz ‘70 alanrab@comcast.net
Mark Bronson ‘70 mbronson@newmanbronson.com
Arnie Aranoff ‘71 asnoff@gmail.com
Marc Lippit ‘71 mlippitt@uniqueprop.com
Steve Abrams & Guest ‘71 steve@steveabramsmarketing.com
Neil & Linden Silver ‘71 nsslvr@gmail.com
Rick Brown & Spouse ‘71 richardibrown@comcast.net
Marty Kravitz ‘72 mjkravitzlaw@gmail.com
Al ‘Boomer’ & Tori Belsky ‘72 albelsky@msn.com
David Hauptman ‘73 davids.hauptman@gmail.com
Morrie Siegel ‘74 msiegelfla@gmail.com
Michael ‘Kappy’ Kaplan ‘74 mskappy315@gmail.com
Roger Hueberger ‘74 roger@rogerheuberger.com
Jeff & Jill Meltzer ‘74 jeff@ameltzer.com
Don Zimelis ‘74 dzimelis@gmail.com
John Meltzer ‘75 redfishjohn@meltzerproperties.com

Planning to attend: Emails:
Steve Blank ‘75 sblank@livsothebysrealty.com
Don & Fran Reisfeld ‘76 don@mortonad.com
Jay and Cathy Reano ‘76 jreano@comcast.net
Stuart Schoenfeld ‘76 stuartds@sycamorelane.net
Bob Peters ‘76 robert.peters@kroll.com
Richie Nadler ‘76 rich.nadler@gmail.com
Jim Ehrlich ‘77 jehrlich@priceassocinc.com
Gregg Witt ‘77 GWitt@cresa.com
Marcy Greene ‘78 marcyturtl@aol.com
Ken & Judy Friednash ‘78 kfriednash@gmail.com
Bruce & Cindy Kirsch ‘78 bruce.kirsch78@gmail.com
Richard & Kitzia Goodman ‘78 rgoodman@crown-chicago.com
Keith Frankl ‘78 Kfrankl@aol.com
Doug Antoon ‘79 DougAntoon@gmail.com
Brian Cook ‘79 bcook@perfectprocessing.com
Bill Castellano ‘80 billcast57@gmail.com
Ron Goldstein ‘81 rongoldstein@kw.com
Jon Church ‘82 jon.church@insight.us.com
Jim Thompson ‘83 jrt4@comcast.net
John Gilger ‘90 GoPens68@gmail.com
Dan Goodman ‘07 dgoodman82@gmail.com
Nate Hess ‘08 nathanshess@hotmail.com
Marc Goldenberg ‘08 marc.goldenberg08@gmail.com
Layne Hopkins ‘09 lotoowns@aol.com
Scott Adams ‘09 prescott.adams1@gmail.com
Kyle Leigh ‘10 kylejamesleigh@gmail.com
Greg Lau ‘10 Gregory.Lau06@gmail.com
Ryan Martin ‘11 ryanmartin2345@gmail.com
Matt Coleman ‘14 mcoleman9221@gmail.com
Ben Brentin ‘16 bwbrentin@gmail.com
Bryce Quigley ‘16 brycequigley@gmail.com
Matt Meyer ‘19 matt2014@gmail.com
Madison ‘Sonny’ Davis ‘19 madisonenlowdavis@gmail.com
Christopher Miofsky Christopher.miofsky@du.edu
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Time to Register
IOTA CHAPTER | 1920-2020

Centennial Celebration dd

Oct 6-9, 2022

IOTA ADVISORS’ UPDATE
Another school year at IOTA Chapter is drawing to a close. ZBTahiti was a great success. The
brothers are looking forward to formal, whitewater rafting, retreat, the graduation ritual, their
annual Blood Drive, Wish for Wheels Bike Give-away, raising more money for Children’s
Miracle Network and more programming. This years Inter-National Convention and Leadership
School will be held this coming July in Las Vegas. 
Aidan and his leadership team have stepped up and done an excellent job to returning the
chapter’s programming to pre-Covid levels.
Recruitment efforts were solid and they hope to return to pre-Covid initiation levels come this fall.
We appreciate the support Iota has received from Zeta Beta Tau staff and volunteers as well
as DU’s staff.
Plans are being made for chapter house improvements this summer.
Certainly our focus will be on the upcoming 100th Chartering Anniversary Celebration. We look
forward to ‘22-’23 being a great one for IOTA and seeing many alumni at our Centennial
Celebration the weekend of Oct 6-9, 2022. Reunion forms: http://duzbt.com/centennial-celebration/
Special thanks to Don Reisfeld our editor, alumni social media and publications director!
Also a shout out to my fellow advisors and house corporation directors listed below. Their
assistance has been invaluable.
We wish our graduating seniors well. We thank Alec Hurst for his service as our house director.
C, F & S,
Steve Ehrlich, Chapter Advisor and House Corporation President
On behalf of Gary Berz, Chris Fettig, Kyle Leigh, Matt Meyer – House Corporation Directors: 
Adam Segall, Ryan Martin, Scott Adams, Ben Brentin, Kyle Leigh, Alec Hurst – Chapter Advisors

TIME TO REGISTER | IOTA’s Centennial Celebration | Oct 6-9, 2022

IOTA Chapter | Zeta Beta Tau/Phi Sigma Delta | 100th Anniversary 1920-2020

http://duzbt.com/centennial-celebration/
http://duzbt.com/centennial-celebration/
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Richard Goodman hosted the brothers at the
DU vs CC game... DU won! Thank You Goody!

Mar 5th, DU Pios beat 
CC Tigers 5-2, GO DU!

Host Richard Goodman ‘78 
at left and with Steve Ehrlich ‘70
at right and Michael ‘Kappy’
Kaplan ‘74 bottom right.
Bottom left (left to right): 
Neil Silver ‘ 71, Gary Berz ‘70, 
and Dale Coplan ‘71

5
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By David Waldstein, The New York Times
Published April 10, 2022

The Pioneers are now tied
for most Division I men’s
college hockey titles with
Michigan, the team they
beat in overtime in the
national semifinal round.

BOSTON — Ryan Barrow arrived
at the University of Denver in the
fall of 2017 from Banff, Alberta,
months after its ice hockey team
had won the N.C.A.A. Division I
men’s championship.

From upperclassmen and alum-
ni, he had heard the great stories
about how the 2017 team had
won the university’s eighth title,
and he watched the highlight
video so many times he had it
practically memorized.

Barrow strove to replicate that
achievement and help Denver
draw into a tie for the most such
championships, only to see the
Pioneers disappointed over and
over. But on Saturday night, in
his 168th college game, at the
end of his fifth college season,
Barrow finally made it happen.

His team had been sluggish,
seemingly unable to beat
Minnesota State goalie Dryden
McKay, the recent winner of the
Hobey Baker Award as the top
player in Division I men’s hock-
ey. But a little more than five
minutes into the third period of
the championship game, Barrow
scored to make the score, 1-1,

Denver celebrated after defeating Minnesota State, 5-1, on Saturday
night in the N.C.A.A. Division I men’s championship game. 

Photo Credit...Michael Dwyer/Associated Press

turning the game on its head.

Denver added four more goals,
including Mike Benning’s
tiebreaker less than three min-
utes later, and ultimately two
into an empty net, as Denver
defeated Minnesota State, 5-1, in
Boston to capture its ninth title.

Barrow, 25, will now have his
own stories to tell, and a new
video to memorize.

“I can’t even remember how
many times I watched the 2017
pump-up video of them winning
the national championship,”
Barrow said. “It will be pretty
sweet to watch my own now.”

Denver’s victory came in the
same arena as its 2004 champi-
onship over Maine (Denver also
won in Boston in 1960), and the

Pioneers stayed in the same
Sheraton hotel the 2004 team
used.

“We’ll be staying there every
time we play here now,” Coach
David Carle said.

By beating Michigan in overtime
in their semifinal on Thursday,
Denver checked off its first goal
of this Frozen Four: to ensure the
Wolverines would not become
the first team to win 10 titles.

The Wolverines were a formida-
ble opponent, featuring 13
N.H.L. draft picks, including
seven first-rounders and four of
the top five picks from last July’s
draft. The Pioneers trailed by 1-0
in that game, too, but fought
back to win on Carter Savoie’s
overtime goal. Carle’s quest to

Denver Captures Its Ninth N.C.A.A.

Hockey Championship
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get Denver that ninth title
remained alive.

Sign up for the Sports Newsletter
Get our most ambitious projects,
stories and analysis delivered to
your inbox every week. Get it
sent to your inbox.

“Winning Thursday against
Michigan, the team at nine, was
a huge step in that direction,”
Carle said.

Carle, 32, is only seven years
older than Barrow. A former
Denver recruit, Carle never hid
from his players the significance
of winning a 9th championship.

In 2008, after playing at
Shattuck-St. Mary’s School in
Faribault, Minn., Carle was set to
follow his older brother — the
N.H.L. player Matt Carle — and
be a star player at Denver. It
never worked out. At an N.H.L.
scouting combine before David
Carle’s freshman year of college,
doctors discovered he had an
enlarged heart muscle. He was
diagnosed with hypertrophic car-
diomyopathy, and he retired
from playing.

But the university honored his
scholarship, and George
Gwozdecky, the coach at the
time, made him an assistant
coach while a student. After
graduating in 2012, David Carle
went to Green Bay to be an assis-
tant coach in the United States
Hockey League, a top junior ice
hockey league, then returned to
Denver two years later as an
assistant to the new Pioneers
coach Jim Montgomery. When
Montgomery departed to coach
the Dallas Stars in the N.H.L. in
2018, Denver took a chance on a

confident and unusually experi-
enced 28-year-old.

“That responsibility does not fall
on me lightly,” David Carle said
to explain why it meant so much
to tie for most championships. “I
owe a lot of what I have in my
life to the university.”

For much of Saturday’s game, it
did not appear that Carle or the
Pioneers (31-9-1) would do it.
Minnesota State (38-6-0) carried
the balance of play, but could not
cash in on numerous opportuni-
ties to add to its lead. Much of
that was because of the work of
Magnus Chrona, the team’s
Swedish goaltender.

For two periods, it looked as if
McKay, Minnesota State’s goalie,
might add to his N.C.A.A. record
of 34 career shutouts. But it was
Chrona who stopped all but one
of the 28 shots he faced, drawing
the admiration of his teammates,
whose languid start almost
doomed them.

“For the first 40 minutes, I don’t
think our team realized we were
in the national championship
game,” Barrow, who set Denver’s
career games played record, said.
“But he stood on his head.”

Once Barrow evened the score,
Minnesota State all but collapsed
— or, as Minnesota State Coach
Mike Hastings described it,
“started leaking oil.”

Massimo Rizzo’s goal extended
Denver’s lead to 3-1 with under
seven minutes to play. That was
followed by the two empty-net
goals.

At the final horn, the Denver
players charged over the boards
and onto the ice, tossing their
gloves and sticks in the air and
mobbing Chrona. Their goal had
been achieved. Well, one of
them, anyway.

“The ultimate goal,” Carle
announced, “is to be the first one
to 10.”

The University of Denver players Brett Edwards, left, and
Magnus Chrona celebrated after defeating Minnesota State.

Photo Credit...Maddie Meyer/Getty Images
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Scenes at a wild celebration of Denver’s 9th Hockey Championship

Mark your calendar! | 2023 Frozen Four is in Tampa, Florida | Apr 6 & 8

Morrie Siegel ‘74 and Don Reisfeld
‘76 attended both semi-final and
championship games in Boston with
DU Pios winning a thrilling 3-2 OT
game vs then #1 ranked Michigan in
the semi-finals and an amazing 3rd
period come from behind victory of
then #2 ranked Minnesota State. 

Sign up for IOTA’s reunion weekend
and attend the hanging of the NCAA
National Championship Banner on
Fri, Oct 7th and DU vs Notre Dame.

Watch Pios celebrate at Magness
Arena in this video tribute.
Congresswoman, State Governor,
DU Chancellor and Mayor of Denver
all give proclamations.
https://denverpioneers.com/watch/
?Archive=3954&type=Archive

https://denverpioneers.com/watch/?Archive=3954&type=Archive
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Boyz Ski Big Sky |13th Annual Reunion
Jan 24-31

After a one year hiatuss, the Boyz were able to ski Big Sky at their annual ski reunion. 
Top of Southern Comfort with Lone Peak in the background with my fraternity brothers (Standing L to R): Roger
Heuberger ‘74, Bill Castellano ‘80, Bruce Hornik, Jason Hornik, Jay Reano ‘76, Don Zimelis ‘74, Gregg Witt ‘77;
(Kneeling L to R): Don Reisfeld ‘76, Bob Peters ‘76, Morrie Siegel ‘74 and Marc Faust.

Top of Swift Current chair: Don Zimelis, Bob Peters, 
Morrie Siegel, Roger Heuberger and Bruce Hornik Michael ‘Kappy’ Kaplan ‘74 reminding us to ski safe.

9
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Boyz relax and eat in, thanks to chefs Bob & Jay. 50+ Years of friendship and brotherhood.

Bob Peters and Jay Reano

A change of pace...Boyz try cross country skiing.

DZ on the DLGame of hearts just like the good ole days at ZBT

Picnic lunch at the Lone Tree lift
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Marc B. Nathanson being sworn in
as U.S. Ambassador to Norway.

Marc B. Nathanson has more than 25 years of foreign policy and public diplomacy experience. He was
Chairman of the United States Agency for Global Media (then called the Broadcasting Board of
Governors) under Presidents Clinton and Bush. Secretary of State Hillary Clinton appointed him in
2012 as her representative to the Board of Governors of the East-West Center in Honolulu. He is the
immediate past Co-Chairman of the Pacific Council on International Policy and Vice Chairman of the
National Democratic Institute for International Affairs (NDI). He has for many years been a Trustee of
the Aspen Institute and a member of the Council on Foreign Relations. His extensive foreign policy
and public diplomacy experience, leadership abilities and expert knowledge of global politics make
him well qualified to serve as U.S. Ambassador to the Kingdom of Norway.
Mr. Nathanson received his bachelor’s degree from the University of Denver and a master’s degree
from the University of California, Santa Barbara, where he was a National Science Foundation Fellow.

Marc Nathanson (Iota ‘67), with his wife Jane, was sworn in by Federal Judge Stanley Blumenfeld on May 19, 2022.
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Welcome 2022 IOTA Exec Board and Chairs

2022 ZBT Officer Installation
Left to right: Nihal Padhy, Beck Duncan,
Aidan Vaughey, Liam Fitzgerald and Aiden
Belt. These men are the future of IOTA
Chapter of Zeta Beta Tau!

2022 IOTA’s executive board, officers and chairs for the upcoming 2022-2023 year. We are
thankful for every brother that stepped up to assume a position, and will continue to post
updates of the great work going on in the IOTA Chapter at DU.

12

Aiden Bello, Jack Moser and Braden Meese

Mason Prest, Luke Barrett and David Cope
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Enjoying A Round of Afternoon Golf
Upperclassmen left to right: Matthew Mooney, 
Will Irvin, Austin Danelski, and Peyton Weeter

Delta Zeta/ZBT Big Man Basketball Competition

Parents Weekend |Reception
Iota invited families of our members to a dessert
reception for parents’ weekend. We are happy to
announce that we had an amazing turnout of par-
ents that came and brothers that attended the
reception. Parents weekend allowed our mem-
bers to become closer as friends and brothers by
creating new connections and bonds with each
other's parents and guardians.

Chopper’s |Pioneers Hockey
Iota alumni went to Chopper’s to watch DU
Pioneers Hockey enter the Frozen Four in the
NCAA semi-finals. The Pioneers took on the
Michigan Wolverines in a race to the Finals of the
NCAA Division I Hockey Tournament. Fortunately,
the DU Pioneers won in the semi-finals. Overall, it
was a great experience where IOTAs could gather
and bond over some school spirit. 

13
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Fall 2021, Winter and Spring 
Rush and Initiation 2022

Fall Rush Initiation 2021 starting with the back row, left to right: David Cope, Braden Meese, Michael
Kuras, Milo Waltenbaugh, Gideon Kroutil, Mason Prest, Nihal Padhy, Jack Moser, N/A, Charlie Weltchek,
Aiden Belt, Jonah Krane, Xander Verity, Joseph Steil, Kiran Powers, and Kasey Damon

Winter Rush Initiation 2022 left to right: 
N/A, Maxx Brown, Joshua Orio, Ethan Kramer, 
Sam Girgis, and Mac Dorcey

Spring Rush Initiation 2022 left to right: 
Gabe Pettas, Cole Hill, Andrew Arndorfer, 
Will Howhannesian, and Thorin Stormo
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The brothers at Zeta Beta Tau were fortunate to
work with @wishforwheels this morning. Together,
we managed to assemble 25 bicycles that will be
going to students in need!
Wish for Wheels is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organiza-
tion that gives brand new bicycles and helmets to
kids in low-income communities. Their unique
model bundles corporate philanthropy, team build-
ing, and employee engagements through bike
builds, to deliver brand new bikes to kids in the
community. Their mission, through the gift of a new
bicycle, is to transform the lives of kids from low-
income families, broadening their scope for per-
sonal growth and a healthy lifestyle.
To learn more about our bike build, visit: 
https://wishforwheels.org/programs/team-build-give
Thanks for helping us live up to to the challenge in
our ritual and Credo to do service and charity.

Wish for Wheels, Build A Bike Day

Iota built 25 bikes for Wish for Wheels 
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https://wishforwheels.org/programs/team-build-give
https://wishforwheels.org/programs/team-build-give
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For the KIDS | Get On The Ball
Give to Children’s Miracle Network

Get On The Ball | Children’s Miracle Network
“What counts in life is not the mere fact that we have lived. It is what difference we have made
to the lives of others that will determine the significance of the life we lead.” – Nelson Mandela 
Zeta Beta Tau at the University of Denver would like to recognize our top three donors for our
annual Get On The Ball fundraiser supporting children's cancer research through Children’s
Miracle Network. Gideon Kroutil, Joshua Mittman and Aidan Vaughey. To donate:
https://greekpartners.helpmakemiracles.org/index.cfm?fuseaction=donorDrive.event&eventID=3657&language=en

IOTA chapter has now raised over $5,285 We thank you for your continued generosity.

https://greekpartners.helpmakemiracles.org/index.cfm?fuseaction=donorDrive.event&eventID=3657&language=en
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ZBT Formal was a huge success!
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RUSH ZBT Spring Events

ZBTahiti – Iota Chapter goes tropical. There were excellent performances by Disco Lines, Hooda Thunk
and Skello. All proceeds are headed to Children’s Miracle Network.

• NCAA Frozen Four
DU Hockey Watch Party

• Centennial Top Golf
• Football, Basketball and Poker
• Colorado Rockies Baseball

ZBTahiti Annual Celebration!
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Whitewater Rafting

Spring Clean Up
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IOTA brothers volunteered with Denver Parks
and Recreation Department this past April for a
spring clean up. At the event they bumped into
DU’s Chancellor Haefner for a conversation
and a quick photo op.

Students stopped by ZBT’s table at commons
bridge for and received a free wristband or t-
shirt. @giftoflifemarrowregistry

Of all the paths you take in life, make sure some of them are paved and that some of them
take you down the stream. Our brothers had a blast at our spring retreat, whitewater rafting.

Gift of Life
Marrow Registry
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IOTA CHAPTER
AWARDS
IOTA’s Einstein Award

Alex Myrphy
IOTA’s Best Athlete Award

Liam Fitzgerald
Goodman Award Brother of the Year

Aidan Vaughey
IOTA’s Best New Brother Award

Jack Moser
Marc Nathanson Award

Most Community Service Hours
Mac Dorcey

Prescott Adams Award Best Recruiter
Liam Fitzgerald
Gary Berz Award

Brother Who Most Improved Chapter House
Ethan Henschel

Do Charity Always Award
Gideon Kroutil 

BMOC | Big Man on Campus Award
Jack Moser

Best IOTA Family Award
Alpha

IOTA’s 
Blood Drive

Anchor’s Cup
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RECRUITMENT
Recommendations Wanted!

We are looking for a few great men. If you
know any men that will be attending DU
please send his name and contact informa-
tion to Jack Moser and Michael Kuras, our
recruitment chairmen: 720 579 3177
To make a recruitment recommendation for
any other chapter, please go to:
https://zbt.org/alumni/recommend-a-brother/

Bruce Saiber Memorial
Iota Chapter Education Fund

Donation’s to support Iota Chapter
and our undergraduate brothers at the
University of Denver can be made to
Zeta Beta Tau Foundation’s Bruce
Saiber Memorial Iota Chapter
Education Fund visit:
http:/www.zbtfoundation.org/donate

Gifts may also be made by check made and
payable to the Zeta Beta Tau Foundation (Note:
Saiber Memorial/Iota Chapter Fund) and mailed to
Zeta Beta Tau Foundation, Gift Processing Office,
PO Box 82653, Lincoln, NE 68501.
Zeta Beta Tau – Brotherhood for a Lifetime!
C, F & S,
Faron A. Lewitt, 
Executive Director
Tel: 317-506-7066

Chapter Advisors Wanted
We are looking for a few more alumni to
serve as chapter advisors. If interested,

please contact Steve via email:
ehrlich14@aol.com.

House Director Wanted
We thank Alec Hurst for serving as our
House Director this past school year. We
are accepting applications to be our
House Director next school year. You will
receive free room and board plus a
monthly stipend from the University of
Denver. It is a great way to make and save
money as well as serving as a mentor to
our younger brothers. 
If interested, please contact Steve Ehrlich

via email: ehrlich14@aol.com.

Time to Register | IOTA’s Centennial Celebration | Oct 6-9, 2022

Thanks to those alumni serving as alumni big
brothers this year. Program matches a graduat-
ing senior with an alumnus who serves as their
mentor during their transition to the real world.

Why not consider being a mentor?
For more information contact Steve Ehrlich:

ehrlich14@aol.com

IOTA’s ALUMNI 
BIG BROTHER PROGRAM

ZBT LinkedIn Group

Alumni Gatherings
Thanks to Jay Reano for his efforts in keeping the
bonds of brotherhood alive and well in Denver.
Every third Tuesday  local alumni meet for lunch.
We share stories, mostly lies, about the past and
catch up on current events. We are hoping more
local alumni will join us, contact Jay via email:
jreano@comcast.net for more information.
Why not consider doing this in your city?

Contact Steve Ehrlich: ehrlich14@aol.com and he’ll
get you contact information for alumni in your area.

ZBT Heritage Photos 
including Old Composites

We’ve updated the Iota website with ZBT and PSD
composite photos from yesteryear. Go to
www.duzbt.com then click on Alumni then click
on Heritage photos http://www.duzbt.com
http://www.facebook.com/ZBTiota

We encourage brothers to join the new 
private ZBT LinkedIn group at:

https://www.linkedin.com/groups/38163/

http:/www.zbtfoundation.org/donate
http:/www.zbtfoundation.org/donate
http:/www.zbtfoundation.org/donate
https://zbt.org/alumni/recommend-a-brother/
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ZBT IOTA Website | Follow Us on Facebook
The ZBT IOTA website is the product of a lot of hard work from very dedicated individuals. Through the
help of a website developer, we were able to create something that we truly felt captured our chapter
and who we are. Our new website features a variety of comprehensive tabs, each revealing something
different regarding our brotherhood, along with a blog to keep followers in the loop with all things Iota.
I encourage you to check it out for updates, current news and photos.

You’ll Love Us on Like Us on facebook
http://www.duzbt.com/ http://www.facebook.com/zbtiota/
View composite photos dating back to the ‘40s,
Yesteryear pictures from the ‘60s and ‘70s, 
Brummer Cup Celebrations at DU, 
and a host of IOTA Reunions!
http://duzbt.com/alumni/composites/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/yesteryear60s/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/yesteryear70s/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/brummer-cup-celebration/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/boyz-ski-reunions/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/iota-reunions/

A POWERHOUSE OF EXCELLENCE AT DU
Visit Iota Chapter at
http://www.duzbt.com/
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http://www.duzbt.com/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/brummer-cup-celebration/
http://www.facebook.com/zbtiota/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/iota-reunions/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/brummer-cup-celebration/
http://www.facebook.com/zbtiota/
http://www.duzbt.com/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/iota-reunions/
http://www.duzbt.com/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/brummer-cup-celebration/
http://www.facebook.com/zbtiota/
http://duzbt.com/alumni/iota-reunions/
http://www.duzbt.com/


President
Hi, my name is Aidan
Vaughey and I am this
year’s chapter president of
Iota. I am a third-year stu-
dent from Princeton, New
Jersey, and I am a student
in the Daniels College of
Business with a passion
for event management.
This year has been a
major turnaround from
the pandemic; I am grate-

ful to say our chapter’s operations are back in full
swing. Whether it be our recruitment, philanthro-
py, brotherhood development, or social events,
we have finally been able to enjoy our full pro-
gramming again — something we have not expe-
rienced since 2019. For many, it is their first time
fully experiencing what it means to be a ZBT, and
we are in the process of rebuilding the chapter
back to its strongest as it was years ago. We are
also in the process of bringing back traditions
that may have fallen by the wayside during the
pandemic. We could not be more excited for
what is to come for the Iota Chapter.

C, F & S,
Aidan Vaughey
Iota Chapter President
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Faculty Advisor  
I am Greg Grauberger, the
faculty advisor for ZBT, I
work as an advisor at the
Daniels College of
Business and work closely
with Daniels students and
their families. My opportu-
nity to serve for ZBT gives
me the chance to branch
out and enjoy the privilege
of working with a group of
brothers who are very visi-
ble and distinguished on

campus. In the time I have been associated with
ZBT, I have witnessed the energy and effort that
the house places against all campus activities, cre-
ating well-rounded brothers who are creating
meaningful, lifelong networks. As a priority, I want
the current brothers to think back to the time that
they joined ZBT, the commitment to stand shoul-
der to shoulder with their brothers, to respect and
be there for them. Now, step back to re-examine
that original commitment they made to them-
selves and to the others who are their ZBT family.
Given that perspective, how can they personally
extend and increase that commitment inside, and
outside the ZBT community? What are some strate-
gies and tactics to accomplish this academically,
culturally, and socially? These will be some areas
we explore in the future, and as parents and
alums, your feedback is welcome. 
I am very honored and flattered by the recognition,
and to have been able to receive the Excellence,
Chapter Faculty Adviser award in person. In my
position in Daniels, I work with a lot of students,
and a lot of Greek students, and each day I feel
most fortunate to be connected specifically as a
ZBT Brother with everyone individually, and as a
group. It's a tremendous house, but one that has
not even reached its potential academically, which
is both a challenging and exciting proposition.
While last night provides a snapshot for earned cel-
ebration, it also gives us the impetus to direct our
momentum to the future and to visualize the
accomplishments ahead of us. 
Thanks again, and please give all the Brothers my
sincere thanks at the upcoming chapter meeting.
Email: ggrauber@du.edu Tel: 303-871-3421

Best regards,
Greg Grauberger, Director of Advising, 
Office of Undergraduate Programs at Daniels
College of Business at the University of Denver

www.DUZBT.com AN IOTA’S WORTH SPRING 2022

THE ALUMNI AND PARENT NEWSLETTER |  IOTA CHAPTER |  ZETA BETA TAU |  UNIVERSITY OF DENVER

Finance Director
Hello everyone, my name is
Aiden Belt. I took on the
Finance Director position
this February, and have
enjoyed working closely
with the chapter to get our
money’s worth this year! As
we return back to our full
programming, we have sup-
ported our brotherhood
development program-
ming, charitable events

around campus, and enjoyed a full schedule of
spring recruitment events. The chapter is looking
forward to our ZBTahiti concert, a two-day Formal
in Breckenridge, and our annual whitewater rafting
spring retreat. We look forward to maintaining our
sustainable budget so we may continue to reap the
benefits of this brotherhood!

C, F & S,
Aiden Belt 
Finance Director
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Programming Director
My name is Beck Duncan.
I am currently a sopho-
more from Castle Rock,
Colorado, and my main
responsibilities include
overseeing chair positions
and their committees and
facilitating and coordinat-
ing events and activities to
ensure that the brothers
are getting the most out of
what iota has to offer as

we begin to finally move out of the covid pan-
demic I'm looking forward to all of the program-
ming opportunities that will open up. It will be
good to be able to return to some normalcy and
be able to continue iotas traditions and ensure
that this chapter provides the best experience
possible to our brothers. Some traditions that are
returning are ZBTahiti, Wish for Wheels, and Get
on the Ball.

C, F & S,
Beck Duncan
Programming Director 

Communications Director  
Hello All! My name is Nihal
Padhy, and I am the
Communications Director
of our Iota chapter. I am a
freshman from Oklahoma
City, Oklahoma; and I have
loved my first year at The
University of Denver so far.
My role has been to com-
municate anything formal
to our chapter as well as
our higher ups and advi-

sors, along with FSL and IFC as well. I keep up the
rosters and help set up our chapter meetings as
well as help my executive board out in anything
they need. It has been very cool to have a great
freshman year after the pandemic. We have been
able to have our programming back and it has
been awesome to be a part of the executive board
this year. We have many plans for the spring with
retreat, ZBTahiti, as well as formal! Very excited as
our chapter grows and becomes closer together.
C, F & S,
Nihal Padhy 
Communications Director

Operations Director
Hi, my name is Liam
Fitzgerald, and I am cur-
rently the Operations
Director for the Iota
Chapter at DU. I am a
sophomore from
Clarendon Hills, Ilinois. I
previously served as the
Recruitment Director and
Communications Director
for the chapter. We are
excited that we can finally

have a normal year after two years of covid inter-
ruptions. The chapter is looking forward to
ZBTahiti and Formal in May, as well as many
other smaller events we have scheduled. We
have been able to have a successful year and are
looking forward to more success and program-
ming in the future!.

C, F & S,
Liam Fitzgerald
Operations Director

Social
Hello, my name is Xander Verity and I am from
Denver, Colorado. I’m joined by Mac Dorcey as my
fellow chairmen.  Social events have finally made a
return to the fraternity’s programming as we have
gotten out of the pandemic. Social events have
always been a great way for the brothers to all
come together and do fun things together as well as
including the community in a safe and fun way. A
couple of the great social events we had so far this
year were the exchanges with Delta Gamma and
Chi Omega. The brothers all had a great time and
the sororities did as well. We are looking forward to
another exchange with Delta Zeta coming up and
hope to get in at least one more exchange this year.
Something of excitement to the chapter is our large
concert event ZBTahiti for the benefit of the
Children’s Miracle Network of Hospitals. We all
worked very hard to advertise the event and excite
our peers, so watching it come to fruition has been
a dream come true. Social events are back in full
swing and are here to stay.

C, F & S,
Xander Verity and Mac Dorcey
Social Chairmen 
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Brotherhood Overwatch
Hello, I am Milo Waltenbaugh, and I am currently
serving as the Brotherhood Overwatch chair. This
quarter, we have held successful brother support
meetings weekly. Average attendance was roughly
15 guys each meeting. Later this quarter we are
holding meetings with mental health and sexual
assault awareness professionals during chapter.
This will be a good way for the brothers to connect
about certain issues and learn more about impor-
tant topics. Personally, I have enjoyed listening to
my brothers’ problems and offering my support. I
feel like we have a very strong community which
allows most people to feel comfortable enough to
share what they are going through.

C, F & S,
Milo Waltenbaugh
Brotherhood Overwatch Chairman

Academics 
Hello everybody, my name is Jackson Wilcox and
I am the Academic chair of the Iota chapter. I
have worked on getting the brothers that have
not been as academically sound as they should
be work on getting back on track. Specifically we
have been working on scheduling and adding
more time to studying where needed. The covid
restrictions impacted our ability to gather and
work as a brotherhood however I have been striv-
ing to bring that concept back. Overall I think we
are on a positive trend other than a few outliers
and will continue to work to decrease the gap
between top mark and bottom mark.

C, F & S,
Jackson Wilcox 
Academics Chairmen

Dean’s List Fall & Winter 2022
Braden Krumholz David Cope 
Jonah Krane Liam Fitzgerald 
Alexander Murphy Charlie Hollington 
Tiernan Naghsh Julian Holdenried 
Kiran Powers Will Irvin 
Aiden Belt Jake Kalina 
Joshua Orio Jonah Krane 
Britt Wasson Matthew Mooney 

Xavier Rivera 
Britt Wasson
Retzio Gredig 

25

Brotherhood Development 

Hi, I’m Josh Mittman and I’m a Junior here at the
University of Denver from Westchester, NY. I’m
currently Iota Chapters Brotherhood Development
Director. I am tasked with the oversight of all edu-
cation and development of the brothers through
in-person and on-line education that will help
develop the brotherhood and guide our brothers
along THE JOURNEY. Being part of the ZBT com-
munity and the greater DU community has been
enjoyable and rewarding. Being able to learn and
grow together makes such a difference. I look for-
ward to what lies ahead for the Iota Chapter. Our
continued growth and development as young men
and contributors to our Chapter and the greater
community is only the beginning to the success
that each of us will achieve.

C, F & S,
Josh Mittman 
Brotherhood Development Director 

Public Relations
Hi, my name is Kasey Damon and I am the social
media coordinator for Zeta Beta Tau at the
University of Denver. As the head of social media, I
manage the public image of our fraternity and doc-
ument important events in a digital media space.
This includes Instagram and facebook posts as well
as continual upkeep of the website. With this role,
I have grown to understand the value of history and
documentation, and have been able to immerse
myself in Zeta Beta Tau's rich heritage. I enjoy
being able to keep a record of my fraternity's living
history.

C, F & S,
Kasey Damon 
Public Relations Chairmen

Athletics 
My name is Mac Dorcey and I am the current athlet-
ic chairman. I was very excited to take over this
role, especially to get the ball rolling toward our reg-
ularly scheduled programming after the pandemic.
With intramural sports back, both myself and the
other members are excited to be involved in the
provided sports. We have plans to have further
involvement, as well as some friendly competition
with our brothers at Boulder. I’m currently enjoying
my role, however small, and look forward to bring-
ing more to the table

C, F & S,
Mac Dorcey 
Athletic Chairmen
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Sexual Assault Prevention
Hello, my name is Britt Wasson, and I am the
Sexual Assault and Prevention Chair. I regularly
work with other brothers who hold leadership posi-
tions to distribute valuable resources to all brothers
about this very important topic. We have also
organized a chapter-wide meeting with CAPE, which
is the University of Denver’s Center for Advocacy,
Prevention, & Empowerment so that we can all be
in attendance for their very important information-
al presentation. Please feel free to reach out if you
ever have any questions at 918-378-5929 or by e-
mail at britt.wasson@du.edu.

C, F & S,
Britt Wasson
Sexual Assault and Prevention Chair

Alumni/Parental Relations
Hi, our names are David Cope and Gideon Kroutil
and we are the Parent/Alumni chair for Iota. We are
officially out of the COVID restrictions that have
halted us from having in-person events for so long.
We look forward to bringing back events like poker
nights and networking opportunities with Alumni.
These events are significant because they preserve
the heritage and relationships formed across time
with ZBT Iota. We hope to be in contact soon and if
you ever want updates on alumni events please call
or text us at 417-536-4277 (Gideon Kroutil) or 650-
656-5346 (David Cope).

C, F & S,
David Cope and Gideon Kroutil 
Alumni/Parental Relations Chairmen

Risk Prevention & Wellness
Hello, my name is Braden Meese and I am from
Norwalk, Connecticut, and my name is Declan
Crouth and I am from Glenview, Illinois. As we
come out of the global pandemic, risk prevention
has been one of the top priorities for our chapter
this year. This year and the year to come, the Risk
Prevention team will continue to do our best to be
our brother's keepers. One of the things we have
done this year is having a guest speaker, Michael
Bunker, the director of campus safety, come to
speak to the brothers at one of our chapter meet-
ings. Another thing we have done is refresh broth-
ers on risk and harm reduction protocols.
C, F & S,
Braden Meese and Declan Crouth
Risk Prevention and Wellness Chairmen

Provost 
Hello, my name is Matthew Mooney and I’m from
Redondo Beach, California and my name is Peyton
Weeter and I’m from Flower Mound, Texas. Our
duties include teaching our newest brothers the
history of ZBT, our credo, expectations, standards
and most importantly what it means to be a mem-
ber ZBT.  We decided to take over the Provost posi-
tion because we believe it’s important the mem-
bers of the chapter understand who we are as
brothers of ZBT and to learn about the great broth-
ers that came before us.  The Provost(s) has a key
role in the development of new brothers as they
will soon be the next role models for our chapter.

C, F & S,
Peyton Weeter and Matthew Mooney
Provost Co-Chairmen

Community Service 
Hello! My name is Kiran Powers and I am a fresh-
man from Minneapolis, Minnesota. So far, I have
been given the opportunity to create and organize
many events for my brothers which have all been
able to be in person despite COVID. Despite my rel-
atively short time being in the position, we have
done an event with the park and rec board, a con-
tinuing sock drive, and Get On The Ball fundraising.
This quarter we are doing two big events in Wish for
Wheels and the Blood Drive which will both be hap-
pening in May. I am looking forward to continuing
my work as community service chair and creating
meaningful events for my brothers.

C, F & S,
Kiran Powers
Community Service Chairmen

Recruitment
Hi there, my name is Jack Moser, and I am co-
recruitment officer along with Michael Kuras. We
thankfully are back to our full programming, and
we have had a successful spring rush and added
five new brothers to our chapter. We are already
looking forward to both fall and winter rush for next
year as our last two times being an officer.
Recruitment is quite important as if we are not
growing, we are dying. Let me know if there is any-
thing I can do for anyone, just call: 720 579 3177. 

C, F & S,
Jack Moser and Michael Kuras 
Recruitment Chairmen



NEW BROTHERS STRENGTHEN
OUR BROTHERHOOD

WINTER 2022
Jack Moser Toronto, Canada
Ethan Kramer New York City, New York
Joseph Steil Mounds View, Minnesota
Joshua Orio Bellagio, Italy
Kiran Powers Minneapolis, Minnesota
Milo Waltenbaugh Minneapolis, Minnesota
Gideon Kroutil Springfield, Missouri
David Cope Menlo Park, California
Aiden Belt Fort Collins, Colorado
Kasey Damon Arlington, Texas
Charlie Weltchek San Francisco, California
Mason Prest Minneapolis, Minnesota
Maxx Brown Whitefish Bay, Wisconsin
Braden Meese Norwalk, Connecticut
Michael Kuras Fair Haven, New Jersey
Sam Girgis Centennial, Colorado
Mac Dorcey China, Michigan
Xander Verity Denver, Colorado
Nihal Padhy Oklahoma City, OK
SPRING 2022
Andrew Arndorfer Milwaukee, Wisconsin
Will Howhannesian Trabuco Canyon, California
Thorin Stormo Las Vegas, Nevada
Gabe Pettas Wilmette, Illinois
Cole Hill San Antonio, Texas

2022-2023 Executive Board
President: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Aidan Vaughey
Operations Director: . . . . . . . Liam Fitzgerald
Financial Director:. . . . . . . . . Aiden Belt
Programming Director: . . . . . Beck Duncan 
Communications Director: . . Nihal Padhy

ZBT Chairmen
Academics: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Jackson Wilcox 
Alumni and Parent Relations: . David Cope and 

Gideon Kroutil 
Apparel: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Danny Lane
Athletics: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Mac Dorcey
Brotherhood Development: . . . Josh Mittman 
Brotherhood Overwatch: . . . . . Milo Waltenbaugh
Campus Cordinator: . . . . . . . . Patrick Eustace
Community Service: . . . . . . . . Kiran Powers 
Diversity Inclusion: . . . . . . . . . Will Irvin 
Formal:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Austin Danelski 
House, Health and Wellness: . . Alec Hurst 
House Manager: . . . . . . . . . . . Miles Tennican 
MQB: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ethan Henschel
Provost: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Peyton Weeter and

Matthew Mooney
Public Relations/Photographer: Kasey Damon
Recruitment: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Jack Moser and

Michael Kuras
Risk Prevention and Wellness: Braden Meese 

Declan Crouth
Rituals: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Charlie Hollington
Sexual Assault Prevention: . . . Britt Wasson
Social: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Xander Verity and

Mac Dorcey
Steward: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Dylan Allman
Tailgates: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Patrick Eustace
Traditions: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ben Schackleford
Website and Facebook: . . . . . . Peter Valesares and

Nathan Moses
ZBTahiti: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Aidan Vaughey
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Congratulations IOTA Seniors
Charlie Hollington Michael Hullinger
Patrick Koehler Max Matza
Tiernan Naghsh Xavier Rivera
Ben Shackelford Larry Waterhouse
Ethan Woodley Retzio Gredig
Patrick Crist

We are pleased to
announce IOTA Chapter
of Zeta Beta Tau has been
accredited by DU’s FSL
Office! IOTA is hoping to
win a few awards for our
efforts during this past
school year.

IOTA 2022-2023 E-Board
E-board (right to left):Nihal Padhy, Beck Duncan,
Aidan Vaughey, Liam Fitzgerald and Aiden Belt.
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Richard I. Fleischer ‘65
I am Practicing US immigration lawyer. I have spouse
of 48 years and two grown boys. One son is a lawyer
practicing law with me and other is a television pro-
ducer in Los Angeles. I have one grandson.
email: fleischer@immigrate2usa.com

Merrill De Witt ‘68
I am Retired. 40 years married to Manuca and we have
4 Kids: Adam (Ceo of Grub Hub), Stacey (Exec with
CDW), Kelly (Internet Exec) and Hyla (Jewelry
Designer) and 9 Grand Kids: Zach 14, Maya 13, Charlie
12, Brandon 11, Abby 10, Chase 10, Gavin 9, Lux 8,
and Olivia 14 months. After 30 wonderful years in
Charleston, South Carolina we decided to try a new
adventure in Florida.
email: merrilldewitt@aol.com

Zeke Saletan ’69
Still working as a consultant land food broker. I’m now
living in Dallas, Texas. Carter, my oldest grandson, is fin-
ishing his first year at Georgetown. Next two Jack and
Ashley finishing their freshman year of high school. The
rest, Harper, Cassie, Mason, Kate and Olivia are all doing
fantastic. Just opened a new poultry processing plant in
Stevens, Pennsylvania that was four years in the making. 
email: zsaletan@yahoo.com

Steve Ehrlich ‘70
Retired, playing tennis, golf, fishing in Canada and lots of
babysitting with our five grandkids. Still advising the
chapter. Hope to see everyone at the reunion Oct 6-9.
email: ehrlich14@aol.com

Neil Dolgin ‘73
Working for Kalmon Dolgin Affiliates, it’s a 4th genera-
tion real estate investments and brokerage company.
Cindy and I have seven grandchildren and it stops at
seven. My kids are done. Working and watching my
grandchildren become young boys and girls. One is
starting sleep away camp this summer.
email: neil@kalmondolgin.com

Don Reisfeld ’76
Married for 45+ years, Fran and I have one son and
two grandchildren, 5-year old Carly and her 8-year old
brother Drew. We enjoyed a family ski vacation in
Steamboat this past February during winter carnival.
Drew entered the skijouring event on Main Street and
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successfully completed the slalom course and Carly
can now ski Rudi’s Run (blue). 
Fishing for king salmon and halibut with the Boyz has
been rescheduled due to the pandemic. Our 2022 date
is June 22-26 at Peregrine in Haida Gwaii, BC, Canada.
We are a group of seven with room for one more. Visit:
http://www.PeregrineLodge.com or contact me.
email: Don@MortonAd.com

Andy Aronson ’78
I am President of Franchise Logistics a consulting firm
that helps individuals and investors that wish to own a
business get into business on a franchise platform. We
also arrange financing for all businesses that wish to be
financed through Private Capital sources. We also have a
full service staffing company that is heavily integrated
with psychographic assessments to help find exactly the
right fit for employees. 
My wife is Kris, we have two girls, and one is a sophmore
at Colorado University in the Scholars Program in the
Leeds School. My oldest graduated Rhodes College with
a BA in biology and is currently working in a lab. This fall
she is going back to college to get a degree in
Engineering.
email: aronsona4@gmail.com

Scott Adams ’12
I am working in technology sales for Informatica.
Whitney and I recently welcomed our first addition to
the family, a baby boy named Asher Adams!
email: prescott.adams1@gmail.com

Kevin Sullivan ’13
I am a dentist at a private practice in Steamboat
Springs. Just living out in Oak Creek south of town
with my fiancée and two huskies; currently in the
midst of planning a wedding for this September up in
Clark, Colorado. There should be a good amount of
ZBT boys there in attendance.
email: kevin.sullivan27@gmail.com

Alex Payne ’13
Working as a Sr. Java Practice Lead (aka Sr. Technical
Recruiter). My wife and I recently welcomed our sec-
ond child on Feb 25th. A handsome boy named
Porter. He joins his sister Palmer to make us a family
of four! Just been staying busy with our newborn.
email: alexpayne44@yahoo.com

Iota Chapter Alumni News

www.DUZBT.com AN IOTA’S WORTH SPRING 2022

THE ALUMNI AND PARENT NEWSLETTER |  IOTA CHAPTER |  ZETA BETA TAU |  UNIVERSITY OF DENVER

IOTA Chapter | Zeta Beta Tau/Phi Sigma Delta | 100th Anniversary 1920-2020

http://duzbt.com/centennial-celebration/


Madison ‘Sonny’ Davis ’19
I am just finishing up my third year teaching ESL in
Memphis, Tennessee and am now an alumnus of Teach
For America/Americorps. This next year I will be moving
to Washington D.C. and continuing my education with a
graduate program at Georgetown University. The pro-
gram is a Masters of Global Human Development and
will incorporate both domestic and international intern-
ships with development agencies/organizations. I am
hoping it will be a stepping-stone into a career in inter-
national development with a focus on environmental
sustainability. I am very excited for this new chapter in
my life and I attribute my success to the leadership
opportunities that ZBT offered me!
email: MadisonenlowDavis@gmail.com

Jackson Spear ’20
Recently started this new job as a Portfolio Management
Analyst in Denver and I am excited to stay in Colorado.
email: JacksonSpear@gmail.com

Alec Hurst ’21
Consulting for Janus Henderson while studying for my
master's in Business Analytics at the University of
Denver. I will graduate this summer.
I’m excited to be consulting for Janus Henderson and
am in the process of finalizing a job in the greater
Denver area. I have been enjoying being the house
director and am looking forward to seeing where our
sophomore class will be in the future.
email: alecjh23@gmail.com
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Please send us news about you and your family for the
next AN IOTA’S WORTH. Please include your name, year
of graduation, e-mail along with an update on you and/or
your family to Steve at: ehrlich14@aol.com Thanks!

News about you... 
for the next An Iota’s Worth



Lost Brother

Melvin Gorshow
Bernard Grand
Edward Isaacman
Raymond Davidson
Maurice Fladerman
Allan Alterman
Sanford Gelman
Ivan Goldstein
Herschel Katchen
Leon Kerry
Arthur Schwartz
Harold Rosen
Gerald Feldhamer
Donald Goodfried
Marvin Richman
Norton Robitaille
Milton Cohen
Alan Eber
Irwin Ginsborg
Fred Sorkin

Lost Brother

Max Goldstein
Melvin Eskanos
Solomon Hailpern
Herbert Maslin
Victor Romer
Dave Cohen
Morton Gart
David Hailpern
Neil Karkus
William Shefrin
Edward Zall
Allan Axler
Chuck Cooper
Martin Hornstein
Jerry Luper
Barry Schulman
Larry Siegel
Harvey Steinberg
Frank Gold
Richard Rosenberg

Year Graduated

1934
1935
1942
1943
1947
1948
1948
1948
1948
1948
1948
1949
1951
1951
1951
1951
1952
1952
1952
1952

Year Graduated

1953
1954
1954
1954
1954
1956
1956
1956
1956
1956
1956
1957
1957
1958
1958
1958
1958
1958
1960
1960
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HELP US FIND OUR LOST ALUMNI | WE NEED THEIR EMAILS
We are working closely with the University of Denver to update our alumni list.
We are in need of e-mail addresses for the following alumni, see below.
If you have any of these please send them to Steve Ehrlich at: ehrlich14@aol.com
To update your records with DU click on the DU logo or web link below:
https://securelb.imodules.com/s/1150/interior2013/index.aspx?sid=1150&gid=1001&pgid=3&cid=40&
returnurl=https%3a%2f%2fsecurelb.imodules.com%2fs%2f1150%2finterior2013%2findex.aspx%3fsid%
3d1150%26gid%3d1001%26pgid%3d95%26cid%3d271#_ga=1.160135357.1099627392.1437962751
to do likewise for ZBT please click on the web link below:
http://www.zbt.org/alumni/update-your-contact-information.html

If you are not receiving communications from ZBT and Iota
Chapter it is because we do not have your correct e-mail
address, please update your records so we can stay in touch.

Time to Register
IOTA CHAPTER | 1920-2020

Centennial Celebration dd

Oct 6-9, 2022
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Lost Brother

Frederick Ginsberg
Robert Hochstadt
David Koshar
Stanley Miller
Richard Weiner
Andrew Hilvitz
Leonard Berry
Hal Forman
Aaron Liebowitz
David Pesner
Michael Canges
Mark Cohn
Stuart Heller
Steven Stern
Kenneth Asch
Michael Brooks
Peter Davis
Ronald Fried
Morton Hoffman
Robert Shipman
Norman Fried
David Gotfred
Neil Finkelstein
Lawrence Gore
James Lewitt
Frank Londy
Mark Muskat
Michael Resnick
Stephen Smith
Brian Adams
Elliot Blumenthal
William Furth
Thomas Gerber
Fred Jacobson
Kenneth Olsen
Marc Sherman
Robert Soffer
Michael Soloway
Barry Zamelsky
Jeff Sherer
Mark Anderson
Loryn Abrams
Jeffery Allen
Lonny Zarowitz
Thomas Nathan
Richard Page

Lost Brother

Mark Freedman
Joseph Odachonski
Bradley Otto
Gerald Thomas
Scott Acker
John Griggs
John Heiss
Todd Jurgens
Hudson Kekaula
Terry McCormick
Steven Spielman
Robert Woo
Jeff Derade
Martin Greene
James Zitsman
Jeffrey Perrye
John Archer
Thomas Geher
Michel Hoffstein
Terrance Kirkpatrick
Michael Stein
Gregg Nathan
Michael Shannon
Steven Wells
Granton Bartz
Roy Tampubolon
Lawrence Traub
Richard Cowden
Evan Herald
Lance Reich
Kelly Hasty
Terrell Love
Jarret Jacobus
Daniel White
Maxwell Halpert
Dylan Kuntz
Zach Wallace
Henry Matter
Joey Kruger
Ben McAllister
Max Smith
Brian Richardson
Peter McArthur
Victor Bain
Robert Brody
Albert Cook

Year Graduated

1962
1962
1962
1962
1962
1963
1964
1964
1964
1964
1965
1965
1965
1965
1966
1966
1966
1966
1966
1966
1967
1967
1968
1968
1968
1968
1968
1968
1968
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1970
1971
1973
1973
1973
1974
1977

Year Graduated

1979
1980
1980
1980
1981
1981
1981
1981
1981
1981
1981
1981
1982
1982
1982
1983
1984
1984
1984
1984
1984
1985
1985
1985
1990
1991
1991
1992
1992
1992
1993
2008
2011
2011
2013
2015
2015
2016
2018
2018
2019
2020
2021
N/A
N/A
N/A
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Lost Brother

Merill Delwitt
Bruce Eisenberg
Joe Gvirtzman
Arnold Hewman
Benjamin Jacobs
Bernard Kemper
Harold Lifshutz
Henry Mitgang
Peter Morton
Carl Richman
Sam Rudd
William Samuelson
Zellman Steinberg
Edward Wikler

Year Graduated

N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A 
N/A
N/A
N/A
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Lost Little Sisters of the Sands
Lorna Auerbach
Linda Linton
Linda Argulla
Roxanne Hunt
Sherry Berkson
Elaine Parsky
Jamie Horowitz
Susie Kaufman
Leslie Compton
Roberta Golden
Nancy Hardy
Nora Goodman
Beth Morris
Linda Sulkin
Janet Gross
Betty Hirsch
Debbie Epstein
Gloria Bartosiewicz
Kim Gerlack
Cathy Graham
Nancy Schnitt
Andrea Bohn
Carol Wergeles
Shelia Jorgenson
Diane Essez
Regina Califf
Amy Silberberg
Sheila Dahm
Caroline Smith
Connie Cates
Lee Ann Williams
Faye Sandler
Jodi Schwartz
Holly Harrison
Shelley Gleason
Lisa Casolo
Nancy Benson
Kathryn Justus
Keri Baird
Melissa Barton
Claudia Scotty
Isabell Siegel
Bari Nelkin

Composite Year
1968-69 
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1968-69
1975 
1975 
1975 
1975 
1975 
1977 
1977 
1977 
1977 
1977 
1978 
1978 
1978 
1978 
1978 
1978 
1978 
1978 
1978 
1978 
1978 
1978 
1978 
1978 
1978 
1978

We encourage brothers to join the
private ZBT LinkedIn group at:

https://www.linkedin.com/groups/38163/


